At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of January, 2008

Roll Call:                 Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 



          Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                  George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                  Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:           Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                  James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                  Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


The Pledge was led by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent

2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


A new 13D was added:  Cost Estimate- G.G. Properties
16A was removed.  It was replaced by a new 16A: Investigation of Animal Control.
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit in the amount of $1,036,390.54. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said he would like it noted that the following vouchers were not authorized by the Town Board:

VOUCHER NUMBER 
DATE


AMOUNT

280150


10/30/07





12/12/07





12/17/07





12/18/07





12/18/07

$9,299.82

280151


12/20/07





12/21/07





12/24/07





12/26/07

  5,126.30

280142


12/20/07

19,114.09

280143


12/21/07

15,496.40

280144


12/24/07

54,975.72

He does not want it said when the 2007 audit is done that the Town Board gave this an O.K. (see attached invoices)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no;1 abstain; 0 absent.
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5.
ZONING:

A.
Veterinarian Zoning Amendment

Marcia A. Jacobowitz and Dr. James Fischer are here tonight in reference to the 

Stone Cottage Veterinary Clinic - Veterinarian Zoning Amendment.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated that Dr. Fischer, owner of the Stone Cottage Veterinary Clinic, has requested that the Board consider two amendments which will allow his facility to be a conforming use within the Town. The first change that has been requested is a modification in the zoning map to bring his property into the B District. The second is a modification in the zoning text which would allow veterinarian offices in the B District, which are presently only allowed in the AR District of the Town. The Local Law that has been prepared for the Board to consider gives a definition of veterinarian offices and establishes bulk regulations for those offices within the B District. It will establish special regulations with respect to veterinarian offices. This is subject to a site plan review and provisions are included for the soundproofing of the facility. The facility will not be allowed to rely on windows for ventilation but appropriate ventilation is required. There are restrictions as to when animals can be outside and to all things that would minimize the potential affects of having a veterinarian office on this property. These modifications were given to Saccardi and Schiff for their review and they have provided the Board with their comments. 
Mr. Taylor has two recommendations. The first is to refer these amendments to the Orange County Planning Department, the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals to allow for changes before a Public Hearing date is set. The second is to authorize the SEQR process. (see attached)
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to enact the SEQR process by a declaration for the Veterinarian Zoning Amendment with the Town being the lead agency. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to refer the Veterinarian Zoning Amendment to the Orange County Planning Department, the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals for their review. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Marina Town House  

Mark Taylor introduced Michael Perez, who is the developer of the Anchorage on Hudson project. This project includes an approved marina and restaurant on the Hudson River. He would like to construct a limited amount of town homes and a smaller marina instead of a restaurant. The request has been formulated as an overlay district. The next step is to make a referral to the Orange County Planning Department, the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals allowing for changes before a Public Hearing date is set. The second is to authorize the SEQR process. (see attached)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to enact the SEQR process by a declaration for the Anchorage at Balmville Marina Townhome Overlay Zoning Amendment with the Town being the lead agency. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to refer the Anchorage at Balmville Marina Townhome Overlay Zoning Amendment to the Orange County Planning Department, the Town of Newburgh Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals for their review. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor told Mr. Perez that he will need more copies of the EFA that the consultant prepared for these referrals. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Perez if he has conferred with the Middle Hope Fire Chief. He said he did not but he will.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0; abstain; 0 absent.
6.
WOODLAWN HEIGHTS DRAINAGE DISTRICT

James Raab, representative of Vincent Doce Associates, is in front of the Board representing the Woodlawn Heights Drainage District project located on Woodlawn Avenue and Willella Place in the Town of Newburgh. 
Mark Taylor said this drainage district would involve the use of new technology. This is different technology than what the Board has previously seen in that the retention of the storm water will be underground instead of above ground water retention basins. 

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said this method was proposed by Doce Associates for this sub-division because of the constraints of the property size and the fact that there are few areas for the water to run off. There was a technology review committee formed consisting of Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, George Woolsey, Councilman, Pat Hines, consultant for McGoey, Hauser and Edsall, and Mr. Osborne. They all looked at the technology and decided it was worth while to pursue because it eliminates above ground storage of stormwater. There are two locations proposed. One at the end of Woodlawn Avenue and the other section is up toward Willella Place. Two locations are needed because there is a hill in the middle of this subdivision. The committee approves of this method because it has several advantages. First, there is no landscaping needed, no sludge and because the whole system is underground it cannot create an eyesore. They wanted to present this system to the Board for comments and set a Public Hearing date. 
Councilman Benedict asked what maintenance is needed for this system.
Mr. Osborne said it will involve a jet vac vacuum and the Town has equipment that can accomplish this task.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if there were any detention ponds needed for this method.

Mr. Osborne said the whole system is underground and this also eliminates a mosquito problem.

Mr. Raab said this plan has been submitted to the DEC.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to set a Public Hearing for Woodlawn Heights – Drainage District on February 4, 2008 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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7.
ASSESSOR:  Schedule Public Hearing for Local Law Increasing the Income


Levels for Property Tax Exemptions for Persons Over 65 and Persons with


Disabilities  
Supervisor Booth read a memo submitted by Mark Taylor which stated that in accordance with the request of Sole Assessor Michael Fogarty, enclosed is a proposed local law which will increase the base annual income level for a 50% assessed valuation exemption for persons 65 years and over and persons with disabilities by $1,000.00 from $26,000.00 to $27.000.00. The income level exemptions on the sliding scale are also increased by that $1,000.00 increment, so that the maximum income to qualify for a 5% exemption will be $35,399.99. Also enclosed for the Town Board’s consideration is a resolution scheduling a public hearing for the local law. The increases are permitted by State Real Property Tax Law in income level eligibilities for the assessment exemptions for persons 65 years and over and persons with disabilities. It will apply to the March 1, 2009 taxable status date and accordingly be effective for the 2008 Town taxes.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to set a public hearing date of February 4, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. for the resolution of the Town Board introducing local law amending sections 166-5 and 166-19 of chapter 166 entitled “Taxation” of the code of the Town of Newburgh: Exemptions for persons 65 years and over and for persons with a disability. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
RECREATION DEPARTMENT: 

A.
Brochure Printing Bids

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the quote submitted by Spear Printing Co., located at 15-17 Goshen Avenue, Washingtonville, NY 10992, in the amount of $6,160.00 for the brochure printing project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
Bus Sealed Bid Request

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the trip schedule for the 2008 program year. There are 17 individual bus trips for the senior citizens, youth, adult and summer camp trips. These trips will be put out as individual bids. 
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. (see attached)
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to coordinate with Mr. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for advertising and bid dates. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.
T Shirts Sealed Bid Request

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to advertise the bid for the 

T-Shirts needed for the 2008 program year. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to coordinate with Mr. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for advertising and bid dates. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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D.
Educational Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve Lisa Rappa’s reimbursement for the fall semester 2007 course she took at Orange County Community College, in the amount of $225.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Ms Rappa has been attending Orange County Community College to earn a degree in the field of Early Childhood Development. This reimbursement will bring her to the maximum allowance for the year 2007.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     

E.        Color Copies Quotes



This item was tabled until the January 22nd Town Board meeting.

F.        Hiring of Chauffeur

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request from Robert Petrillo, submitted by Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, dated January 8, 2008 to hire Robert VanVoorhis as a part time chauffeur. Mr. VanVoorhis has a start date of January 24, 2008 with a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. Fingerprinting and the physical are pending. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
            G.       Camp Chadwick Director Position


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated 

January 3, 2008 submitted by Mr. Petrillo to place a classified ad in the paper to 

solicit resumes and conduct interviews for the position of Director for Camp Chadwick. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
    9.      WATER DISTRIBUTION:   Purchase of Air Compressor  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request from William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendant, dated January 2, 2008, to award the air compressor bid to Pro-Tool located at 110 North Church Street, Goshen, New York, in the amount of $12,323.07. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
               10.     COMPUTER DATA PROCESSING:

 A.
Animal Control Computer Purchase

 This item was postponed. A new date will be announced.
 B.
Town Clerk’s Office Computer Repair or Purchase

 MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $1,035.00 from the computer reserve fund for the purchase of a hard drive for the computer used by Deborah Smith, Deputy Town Clerk, in the Town Clerk’s Office. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase or repair the existing hard drive for the computer used by Deborah Smith, not to exceed $1035.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to consult with Councilman Piaquadio before making a final decision.

Mr. Zarutskie said Tom Masten, who has retired, used to handle all of the ordering and problems with the Town’s Computers. This position has not been filled causing confusion. He would like the Board to consider having a person take Mr. Masten’s place.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
   11.
PERSONNEL:  Long Term Health Care Insurance
Supervisor Booth said Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, has contacted Michael McGowan of McGowan Insurance Company who has quoted premiums for Long Term Care Insurance. In Mrs. Smith memo dated January 9, 2008 she stated the insurance is purchased by the employee and the Town’s only obligation is to provide the payroll deduction. The Town is not required to administer the insurance. Mr. McGowan would like approval to hold a few informational meetings for the employees to explain the insurance and implement policies for those employees interested in purchasing the coverage. 

Mr. McGowan is presently the Town’s broker for GHI Health Insurance coverage offered to Town employees.
Councilman Piaquadio asked Supervisor Booth when meetings would take place.

Supervisor Booth said the meetings would be set up so the employees could come on their lunch hour or after work.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Michael McGowan of McGowan Insurance to have informational meetings at Town Hall for Town employees during lunch hours or after work. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
   12.
CSEA:  Uniform Quotes

Supervisor Booth said Cathy Hughes, who works at the Highway Department, solicited three quotes for CSEA employee uniforms. The lowest quote was submitted by Personalize It located at 227 South Plank Road in the Town of Newburgh. They are the same vendor that was used last year. Supervisor Booth said his office will send order sheets to all the service departments. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the quote submitted by Personalize It for uniform T-Shirts at a cost of $6.90 each. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, asked Supervisor Booth to ask all service department employees to order more than one t-shirt.

Supervisor Booth said the CSEA contract is very clear in stating if an employee comes to work in a non-qualified uniform the Supervisor of that department will send that employee home to change without pay. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the contract stated the CSEA employee must wear a t-shirt that is in presentable condition.
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Supervisor Booth said the contract states it is up to the department head to send any employee who is not dressed properly home, without pay, to change.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
 13.
ENGINEERING:

A.
Gidney Sewer District—Emergency Repair of Dix Avenue Sewage Pump Station Budget Transfer

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said at the Town Board meeting of November 28, 2007 there was a discussion to do an emergency repair on one of the sewage pumps located at the Dix Avenue Sewage Pump Station. To cover the cost of this emergency repair, he is requesting the Town Board authorize a budget transfer. Mr. Osborne talked to Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, and she recommended using the 2007 Interfund Account for this transfer.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated January 10, 2008 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the Gidney Sewer District – emergency repair of Dix Avenue sewage pump station, in the amount of $7,500.00. The money will come from the Interfund Transfer account number 9902.0900.5003 and go into the Repairs to treatment plant account number 8130.0473.5003. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
Balmville Estates Subdivision Cost Estimate

Mr. Osborne said Balmville Estates is a small seven lot subdivision located off of Susan Drive. The cost estimate includes the construction of a private road with public water. Zen Design Consultants submitted a cost estimate dated December 27, 2007 for the construction of a new private road and on-site drainage improvements on a new public water main. The estimated cost of construction for this work is $112,600.00. Mr. Osborne is recommending that the estimate be increased to $117,600.00 to cover the cost of As-Built Drawings required by Town Code. The inspection fee is $3,835.50.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Balmville Estates Subdivision cost estimate in the amount of $117,600 that will include the As-Built Drawings required by Town Code. The inspection fee will be $3,835.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.
Adamo Subdivision Cost Estimate

Mr. Osborne said the Adamo Subdivision is off of Fostertown Road. It only includes the construction of a new private road and drainage improvements. Mr. Osborne is in favor of the cost estimate prepared December 27, 2007 by Zen Design Consultants in the amount of $63,200.00 with an inspection fee of $1,580.00. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Adamo Subdivision cost estimate in the amount of $63,200.00 with an inspection fee of $1,580.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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D.
(add on) Cost Estimate

Mr. Osborne said this cost estimate is for G.G. Properties, Inc. which is an existing common driveway that will be upgraded to a private road. A cost estimate for the extension of an existing private road was prepared by Mercurio-Norton-Tarolli dated January 7, 2008. The engineer’s cost estimate is $26,500.00. Based on Mr. Osborne’s inspection of the existing road and his calculations he recommends a construction cost of $40,600.00 which includes $1,015.00 for the preparation of acceptable As-Built Drawings of the private road extension. The inspection fee is $1,015.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the cost estimate for G.G. Properties, Inc. – Pressler Road in the amount of $40,600.00 which includes $1,500.00 for the preparation of acceptable As-Built Drawings. The inspection fee is $1,015.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
14.
SUPERVISOR:  Eagle Scout Project

Supervisor Booth said he has met with Life Scout Andrew Decker and his father in regard to refurbishing and re-painting the fire hydrants within the Winona Lake Fire District. He would like authorization from the Board to coordinate the logistics and safety guidelines for this project. There are approximately 150 to 160 fire hydrants in this district and Mr. Decker and his troop would like to do this project.   

Councilman Woolsey has concerns of safety. He thinks it is a great project but does not like the idea of having kids close to the roads. He wants to hear more about what they have planned before he makes a decision. 

Supervisor Booth said there are certain roads in the district that do have a lot of traffic and he does not think those hydrants should be done by the Scouts. 

Councilwoman Greene said she understands the troop is going to ask for donations for the project, but if they are short of money then she would like the Town to take any additional money needed from the fire hydrant account. 

Supervisor Booth is going to find out more information and bring this back to the Board for further discussion.. 
15.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A.
Summer Materials & Other Bids

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated January 8, 2008 submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to advertise the bid for summer materials including guide rails, chip spreader, wheel rubber tire roller, road striping, and aluminum box culverts. Cold Milling Machine, tree removal, brush grinding and heavy equipment rentals will be advertised as individual bids. The advertising and bid date will be coordinated with Town Clerk Zarutskie. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene stated this is her fifth request for a list of roads the Town will do in 2008. She would also like a timetable of when the Town is going to start them.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.        Laborer Position

Supervisor Booth said this request dated January 8, 2008 from Darrell Benedict has changed to the posting of two Laborer positions instead of one. The Town received the resignation of one of their Laborer’s today. He is going to enter the Military Service. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated January 8, 2008 submitted by Darrell Benedict to post the positions for two laborers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.
Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated January 8, 2008 submitted by Darrell Benedict to hire Kenneth K. Curtis, John J. Papo and Steven R. Wilson as seasonal laborers. They will all have a start date of January 17, 2008 with an hourly rate of $10.00 per hour. Fingerprinting is pending and physicals are not required. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D.        McGoey, Hauser & Edsall

Supervisor Booth tabled this item. He wants to talk to Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, about these invoices.
16.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

MOTION was made at 9:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



The following items were discussed in Executive Session:



A.
(add on) Investigation of Animal Control

      
B.
Exeter Litigation

MOTION was made at 9:46 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to end the Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth stated business was conducted (see attached minutes)
       
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:46 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.



VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.



Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:46 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

